SAL September 2010
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* Dolphins Community Aquatic Association formerly known as Abington Dolphins
1. Call to Order: Roberta Lichter welcomes all teams. All teams are present. John McGinley (in Tom McManus’ absence) handed out dues statements to each team as they entered. Roberta’s numbers are work cell 215-651-7349, personal cell 267-337-0041, and home 215-348-0899. Leave message on work cell if you need an immediate response.
2. Approval of Minutes from March, 2010. Motion by Centennial second by Upper Merion. Approved.
3. Treasurer – John McGinley filling in for Tom McManus. Balance is $26,278.45, of that outstanding expense for CBSWAC for diving championships. Approximately $3000 to $4000 of above amount goes to SAL Charities. 
Dues should be payable to SAL, please send to Tom McManus. Each team can deduct $150 for purchasing Team Manager – although if your team can afford the entire amount and wishes to pay it – that would be awesome!
4. Scheduling – Jamie Forlini – no issues, complete schedule posted on the web. Pennridge is not hosting an invitational. 
SAL All-Star Meet will be proposed at the spring meeting. 100% of proceeds will go towards SAL Charities. All teams will be affiliated and the meet would be jointly hosted. Meet would be held at Upper Dublin.

5. Secretary – no report. 
6. Registrars – 
Boys – Mark McElwee – speaking on behalf of all the registrars. Focus on timely submission of meet data to the registrars. Diving results MUST be sent to Lisa Forlini. All results must also be submitted to the webmaster. Results must include which teams competed and the final score – in the body of the email. All changes to meet results MUST be made within 10 days – and an explanation should accompany the changes. Be sure that both teams are consulted before sending changes to meet results to the registrars. The meet results MUST be accurate – correct swimmer in the correct lane in the correct event, etc… League reps should help the coaches with TM and MM issues.

Girls results to Mike Dunn, Lisa Forlini and Webmaster

Boys results to Mark McElwee, Lisa Forlini and Webmaster

Rosters – please include every available athlete on the roster at the initial submission. Be reminded that all athletes must be on the roster for 10 days prior (the Wednesday of the week before they are scheduled to swim/dive) to competing – in any capacity (official or unofficial). Each athlete must compete in a certain number of meets (two of the five meets that are held before Christmas) to be eligible for participation in championship meets. Rosters are due to the league registrars by the swim coaches’ meeting on October 19, 2010. (diving coaches will meet on 10/14/10). 

Rosters – TM 6.0 will be used by the league this year. Please look at the SAL website for instructions on setting up rosters. Everyone MUST have Meet Manager 3.0 – if you don’t have it, get it right away.
Please be sure that all divers have the subgroup of DIVING, under the north, central, east or west tabs. If you have an athlete that does both (swim and dive) you have to have them on the diving and swimming rosters. Your team is responsible for checking your roster once it is posted on the web. Please double check your names, dates of birth, etc…

Any diving additions must be sent to Lisa Forlini after the initial roster submission. Girls and Boys registrars can NOT add divers. 

Transfers and releases of athletes that competed with another team – it is your team’s responsibility to get the releases and submit them to the league. A prior team does NOT have to release an athlete. Without a release, an athlete will have to sit out a year. If one of your athletes is changing teams, the release must be signed by the league representative. Make sure if your team releases an athlete you remove them from your database. 

Please have one designated league representative to communicate with the registrars (boys, girls and diving). Please designate one person to check meet results (boys, girls and diving). You only have 10 days to make corrections.
Each team should have a printed team roster at every meet – including swimmers and divers. The same roster should also be on a flash drive. The line-ups should also be on a flash drive.

Do NOT send results without all the swimming and diving results. Please have one person check the Top 50 times listed on the website. Please double check your results to make sure that erroneous entries are removed (a 100 free swam in 9 seconds) prior to submission to the league.

Girls – Mike Dunn - absent

Diving – Lisa Forlini - absent

7. League Presidents

Boys – Paul Mancini from Springfield (elected tonight) Motion by Springfield, second by Council Rock. Approved.
Girls – John McGinley – no report
Diving – Jim Davison – if you are still looking for a coach, contact Jim Davidson. Neshaminy and Wissahickon do not having diving at this time – Wissahickon is looking to add a diving team this year.
8. Officials & Clinics – Mike Dunn (elected tonight) Motion by Hatboro second by CBAC. Approved 
Dates for Stroke and Turn clinics – held by Mike Dunn. 7:00 PM S&T clinics need a classroom setting and pool time with an older swimmer (preferably). 
Starter Ref just need classroom time.

10/14 Methacton
S&T

10/18 Upper Dub
Starter

10/20 Upper Merion
S&T

10/21 Upper Merion
Starter

10/25 Pennsbury
S&T

10/27 Centennial
S&T

Confirm dates by emailing Mike Dunn and John McGinley.

Eligibility for S&T and Starter: anyone can become S&T. To be a starter, you should have one year of stroke & turn experience (preferred).

We are looking for an individual to take over (from Mike Dunn) as head of Officials and Clinics. This person runs clinics and gets officials for championship meets. We need someone who is USS certified. 

If your team has a US certified official they do not have to attend SAL clinics. If you have someone who has summer experience, you should probably have them attend a SAL clinic. 

9. Coaches Rep –Geoff Scheuer – no report.
10. Division Reps – 

a. East – Linda Kothe (Council Rock)
b. Central – Earl Uehling (Springfield)
c. West – Anne DiSpaldo (Methacton)

d. North – Jennifer Steinberg (SWAC)

11. Senior Award – Kathy Garro – information about the scholarship is posted on the web. Packets must be sent by January 6, 2011. Each team will be responsible for sending a list of their participating seniors by January 6, 2011. This list, as provided by the club, will be printed in the League Championship program.
12. Championships – John McGinley & Karen Palumbo (awards) Swim champs at LaSalle on Sunday, February 6, 2011. League Diving Championships will be held on Saturday, February 5, 2011 at CBSWAC.
13. Swimming Division Champs to be held on Saturday, January 29, 2011.
North Div: SWAC will host boys at the east pool. North Penn is hosting girls.

West Div: Perk Valley will host boys. Girls TBA (possibly Methacton)

East Div: Council Rock will do boys and girls.

Central Div: Springfield will do boys. PlyWh will do girls.

Diving Division: will be held at Upper Dublin – Sunday January 30th. There is some discussion about changing the age groups for Division champs only (9&U) 
14. Sponsorship for League-Championships – Robert Lichter – each team needs to submit one club contact to Roberta for League Championship Programs. This team representative will be responsible for collecting ads to be placed in the program. The advertisement helps cover the cost of the programs and benefits SAL charities.
15. Hall of Fame – Mark McElwee. Three categories: Athlete, Leadership, Coaches. If you have nominations, please contact Mark McElwee. Information is posted on the web.
16. Webmaster – Andrew Jesitis. Please send all league directory updates to Andrew by next Monday, 9/27/10, at webmaster@suburbanaquatic.org Be sure your coaches are on there, registrar contacts, league reps, etc… Updated contact info is crucial for setting up meet times and dates. Please double check the information there currently, make sure the numbers work, the contact names are correct, etc…
17. Old Business – 
a.) 9 & Under Division Champ category for diving. Lisa Forlini will review with diving reps and update at the winter meeting.

b.) Proof of insurance must be sent to Roberta by October 15th. You cannot hold a meet without Roberta receiving a copy of the insurance. Your insurance must cover swimming and diving (if you have both).
c.) League rule says you must have one certified lifeguard on deck during all meets (swimming and diving). 

d.) Legitimize your club status as a non-profit as soon as possible. If all teams do so, the SAL charities can be as well.

e.) Terry Peterson Sportsmanship Award. Each team nominates one BOY and one GIRL team for sportsmanship in your division. Those nominations go to Roberta at the end of the season. Please discuss this award with your coaches and reps before the season starts so they know what they are looking for. Make sure your team has input from everyone about what makes sportsmanship.
f.) MM/TM clinics. If it is easier, your team can be paired up with a more experienced team to help you out. Each team needs to encourage parents to step up and try to run a meet. If there is a problem with TM or MM, do not be afraid to have the Starter Ref hold the meet for a minute. Roberta will host a training session on November 4th at 7PM, at Central Bucks South High School. Reps should bring a computer with a roster and TM and MM already installed for training. Each team should have at least one person at the training. The person who is running the computer DURING the meet is most important. Coaches may also attend.

g.) Revisions of Operating Procedures will be done by coaches’ meeting. Please disregard your old folder when the new one is distributed at the coaches’ meeting. By-law changes will be discussed in the winter and voted on in the spring. The SAL executive board is working on updating the procedures and by-laws.
h.) Updated league records are on the SAL website. SAL will work on the template for updating the league records for TM and MM and posted on the website.
i.) Review eligibility rules for athletes. Results will be audited (at random) by the Championship Committee. If it is determined that you had an ineligible athlete compete in a championship meet, your team will forfeit that meet.

18. New Business – 
a. Souderton Mini-meet – proposed for December 5th. Times to be determined. Ages 8 & Under. Approved and sanctioned by the league. Motion by North Penn seconded by Springfield.
b. All other invitational meets are listed and approved by the league.
c. Swim coaches’ meeting on Oct 19th at 7PM at Upper Dublin. Should have one boys and one girls coach, as well as a league rep.

d. Diving coaches’ meeting on Oct. 14th at 7PM at Upper Dublin. Again, we encourage reps to attend as well.

e. League Meeting will be on Tuesday, January 4, 2011 at 7 PM at Upper Dublin.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Garro

SAL League Secretary

